CODIFICATION SUBCOMMITTEE
September 11, 2012

Chair Podzilni called the meeting of the Codification Subcommittee to order at 8:38 a.m.
on Tuesday, September 11, 2012 in the Law Library - Fifth Floor of the Rock County
Courthouse-East.

Members present: Supervisors Sandra Kraft, Louis Peer and Russ Podzilni. Also
present: Jerome A. Long, Deputy Corporation Counsel.

Approval of Agenda: Motion by Louis Peer and seconded by Sandra Kraft to approve
agenda. Adopted.

Approval of Minutes of August 28, 2012: Motion by Sandra Kraft and seconded by
Louis Peer to approve minutes. Adopted.

Review of Previous Requested Changes: Jerry Long advised that the description in
proposed Ordinance Section 3.212 is correct compared to the Slow-No-Wake Ordinance and he
did consult with Jeff Kuglitsch on it.

Motion by Sandra Kraft and seconded by Louis Peer to approve the proposed Chapter 3 —
Public Peace and Order. Adopted.

Discussion and Possible Action of Chapter 5, Parks; Chapter 7, County Citation
Ordinance and Chapter 18, Personnel Ordinance: Jerry Long stated he had spoken to the Parks
Director, Lori Williams, and she had no requested changes for the Parks Ordinance. The
Committee discussed the various possibilities of banning smoking in the County parks. Jerry
Long advised that 11.01(13) Weapons Prohibited must be struck as it is in violation of state law.

Sandra Kraft requested 11.01(19)(a) be changed from “The Director and his designees”
to “The Director or designees.” The Commitiee also requested the word ‘his’ be removed from
11.01(19)e). Supervisor Kraft requested 11.01(17)(c) be revised to remove the name WAGS
and replace it with “all such’ as there are many organizations as well as WAGS that train dogs,

Louis Peer requested 11.01(24) be corrected as “No peddling, er soliciting or commercial
enterprise ...” and 11.01(26) have the word ‘their’ removed before designee.

Sandra Kraft requested the title of proposed ordinance 5.02(20) be changed from Landing
Permit Required as it was referring to a boat launch. The Committee requested Jerry to work on
a new title.

The Committee reviewed Chapter 7, County Citation Ordinance. Jerry advised that the
appropriate proposed ordinance numbers will replace the current numbers. The Committee
requested Jerry to review the 21.05 Persons Authorized to Issue Citations for removal of the
word ‘their’ in (1) Chapters XV, XVI & XXXII (a) and (b).



The next meeting will be held on September 18, 2012 at 8:30 a.m. in the Law Library of
the Rock County Corporation Counsel.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m. by motion of Louis Peer, seconded by Sandra Kraft,
Adopted. ‘




